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Suzanne Borys, Andrea Connor, Mollie Greene, Jeffrey Guenzel, Raquel Mazon Jeffers, Michael Miller, Geralyn Molinari, Harry Reyes, Robin Nighland, and Dona Sinton
Welcome and Introductions of members and guests.

PAC Business

The meeting was called to order and the January 2011 minutes were approved.

Presentations – 

Overview of the Division of Child Behavioral Health Services (DCBHS)

There was an overview presented by Jeffrey Guenzel, DCBHS Director. He first explained that this division came into effect in 1999 and the actual services began 2001.  He discussed the different levels of service including Case Management, Care Management Organization, out of home placement, youth case management, Family Support, and Unified Care Management.  He explained that everything must first go through Systems Administrator (formerly Value Options) Perform Care; this is the centralized system.  Everything must be authorized through Perform Care except outpatient services.

He explained that they have incredible data.  He discussed the fact that they are moving away from big programs and utilizing community-based smaller programs (private homes).  He explained that this keeps the children in their normal school district, etc.   He talked about therapeutic treatment homes rather than group homes and that they are moving away from shelter type programs.  He also talked about mobile response.

He advised that there are currently approximately 8,192 kids being served, with 1,818 out of home and 2798 in the mobile response.  He reported that they serve approximately 40,000 annually with a 400 million dollar budget.  Kids can be served until their 21st birthday.  In addition he talked about the Milwaukee model.  After the presentation there was a discussion.
Adolescent Task Force Report

There was an overview of the Adolescent Task Force Report and Recommendations by Robin Nighland (see attached).

Discussion

Raquel advised the members that the consultants from the Center for Substance Abuse Treatment provided their observations and recommendations for New Jersey.  The consultants are Patrick McConnell and Peter Rockholz (see attached bios).

They did mention that they visited a few of the NJ Providers and some of the initial thoughts were that the continuum of care for kids be expended to include Recovery Foster Care, Sober Houses, Parent Organizations, Volunteer Support for Kids, and Social Networking – give kids GMAIL addresses, telemedicine, Skype.

Robin advised that there will be a recovery school opening up in Newark, with a formal presentation by YCS during May at a provider meeting.

There was a strong discussion about the fact that the school system needs to be part of the recovery support system.

Nominating Committee/Elections

The nominating committee provided the nominations and then there was a vote.

The following represents the new PAC officers:  

Evelyn Sullivan, Chair 

Jass Pelland, Vice Chair  

Benjamin John Gonzalez, Secretary  

Raquel provided the past officers with certificates of appreciation and each outgoing officer thanked Raquel and the Committee.

Next PAC meeting is scheduled for March 18, 2011.

CSAT Consultants

Patrick McConnell, LPC, NCC, CSAC is currently the Director of Adolescent Services Early Intervention, Outpatient, Day, and Residential Services in Fairfax-Falls Church Community Board, a public sector program in Fairfax County, Virginia.  He has served as Director of Prevention Services and Quality Assurance for that agency.  He has been instrumental in acquiring funding, developing, managing, and evaluating school, court, and community services in Fairfax County.  He has been active in establishing consumer/citizen coalitions in the agency.  He has worked with other local and state agencies to develop and modify systems of care.  He has been involved in accessing various funding opportunities for adolescent and family services.  He has provided mental health and substance abuse treatment for adolescents and families in private practice as well as being an adjunct faculty member in the Virginia Community College System.  Additionally, he worked in the Juvenile Court system in Probation and Parole throughout the 1980s.

Peter Rockholz, M.S.S.W., is a consultant with over 35 years of experience in the behavioral health field, specializing in adolescents and young adults.  He served as Deputy Commissioner of the Connecticut Department of Mental Health and Addiction Services from 2005-2009, under appointment by Governor M. Jodi Rell.  He is a nationally-recognized expert in the areas of adolescent substance abuse treatment, therapeutic communities (TC), and institutional culture assessment and change.  He has worked as a clinician, administrator and researcher within three nonprofit agencies in Connecticut – primarily providing residential treatment services for adolescents.  Mr. Rockholz has worked as a national consultant providing technical assistance and training in 23 states -- primarily for criminal and juvenile justice agencies, non-profit substance abuse agencies and networks, individual correctional institutions and the U.S. Department of Justice.  Mr. Rockholz received his Master of Science degree in Social Work from Columbia University in 1978.  He is a licensed clinical social worker and a faculty member at the Yale School of Medicine.  He has authored numerous articles, papers and chapters, and serves as a reviewer for the American Journal of Addictions and the Journal of Behavioral Health Services & Research, and is on the editorial board of the Offender Programs Report.


